
 Moving on, Journeys and Adventures 
Week 11, 1st – 4th July 

This week In Oak class:  

 

 

 

 

 

    

Understanding of the world 

This week we are continuing out learning about maps and the 
world. We are going to focus on the North and South pole this 

week and what it would be like to live there. We are then going 
to learn all about penguins and do some writing about what we 

find out. 

We will be looking at non-fiction books and learning facts about 
them as well as looking at pictures of them and learning the key 

vocabulary  

 

Expressive Arts and Design 

Role play- We are enjoying using a big map outside in 
our role play so this will carry on into next week. 

We will continue to use paint and colour to make 
repeating patterns this week. 

 

Maths 

This week we think about different positions. The 
children will be encouraged to look at the world, structures 

and their own creations from different perspectives. 
 

They will then move on to verbalise this by describing scenes 
using positional language. The children will have looked at 

scenes from different perspectives, which gives them the skills 
to describe scenarios such as journeys of a small-world 

character in more depth. 
 

Communication and Language and 

Personal, Social and Emotional development 

Our Growth Mindset character this week is the collaborative 
bees as we remember to work together and share our ideas. 

Your children have been telling me all about their knowledge of 
the world and the countries that they know. We will move on 

and talk in detail about some of the creatures we find in 
different places in the world. 

This week we are going to learn some facts about penguins. 

 

 

Physical Development 

As part of our transition to Year 1, we are now going to have two 
weekly PE lessons- on a TUESDAY and a WEDNESDAY. Please 

encourage your child to change their clothes independently at home 
for practise. 

.  

 

Literacy and Phonics 

Your child is busy learning their set of sounds in their daily 
phonics group. Please remember we change books every 3-
5 days and your child is meant to be able to read the book 

by the time it goes home as we have been practising in 
school. They may still need a little bit of help from you, but 
if not, it does not mean it is too easy, they are showing off 

all their hard work, working on their fluency and using their 
story telling voices for you! 

 
Please make sure they have their reading book in school 

every day and please do write in their yellow reading 
records to let us know how they are doing with their 

reading at home. You can watch the videos for the letter 
sounds on our school’s virtual classroom on our website: 

https://www.loxwoodschool.com/web/phonics_and_early_reading/635274 

Poles Apart-We are taking part in weekly writing tasks to 
learn how to use our phonics to spell words and how to 

write a sentence. This week our inspiration will be the story 
Poles apart- we are going to read non-fiction information 

about penguins and write about them as well.  

To extend our writing, we are now looking at the different 
parts to a caption or sentence using the poster below. 

https://www.loxwoodschool.com/web/phonics_and_early_reading/635274

